     PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION



MEETING MINUTES 



FEBRUARY 14, 2007


Mayors Conference Room City Hall






Anchorage Alaska




ATTENDANCE:


Karen Cameron








John Drozdowski



Precyous Council


Ray Faust



Jim Hubbard



Mark Mew



Sam O’Connor



Tony Piper



Ross Plummer




Michelle Weston



ABSENT and EXCUSED:



Lynda Zaugg- Chair




Sharon Chammard

1).Meeting called to Order by Vice Chair Anthony Piper at 6:12pm
2). A motion to approve the  Meeting minutes of January 10, 2007  was made by Sam O’ Connor and seconded by Preycous Council and unanimously approved by the Commission. 

REPORTS:
ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT SR. FIRE CAPTAIN  DROZDOWSKI :   

Captain Drozdowski presented a visual and audio demonstration of the “Pre Fire Planning and Mapping system” which was provided for by 2004 Fema Grant Monies.  Captain Drozkowski states that the current mapping books carried in all Fire Truck Riggs are being upgraded to “QUICK ACTION PLANS” which is a pre-fire planning data electronic system connected to a network that quickly receives dispatched aided addresses from the mapping book. This electronic, revolutionary and paperless system uses button icons with fingers that are connected to the network to light up information about the building such as number of floors, gas shutoffs, sprinklers, hazards, fire hydrants, chemicals on site, water mains and sizes of mains such as 8 inch or 12 inch diameter, knox boxes and other building information useful for Fire Department responses.  

Captain Drozdowski explains that this process includes 15 layers to this particular type of information and that Aerial Photos have been taken to identify areas since the year 2000 up to current date.

Captain Drozdowski states that these photos will be used in this system and will show locations of buildings, vegetation and parks and greenbelts as well. The software is very functional and can zoom in and out and is easily accessed by the driver by pushing a button off to the left of the driver’s seat. Captain Drozdowski states that GPS locators are currently being installed in Fire Truck Rigs as well. Board Member Karen Cameron states the Fire Department is interested in pre-planning 475 buildings and to identify the layers of information of Fire Department interest.
ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT DEPUTY CHIEF MICHELLE WESTON;

DC Weston states their need is to use the Mobile Data Systems with a remote tie-in to the lap tops so that addresses and locations can be quickly obtained in the Fire Truck Rig.  DC Weston states this will require a software license and the lap tops and currently there is no funding for this. DC Weston states that much support is needed for Bonds to provide Area Wide Safety and Public Safety Transportation to include replacement of Ambulances. DC Weston advises that recent Bonds have been passed to provide Fire Department Areas Seven and Twelve for Trucks, Engines, Dormitory Space and fourteen new Personnel due to the growing increase in the sizes of  these areas of Abbott Loop and Dimond Neighborhoods.
ANCHORAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT-MARK MEW:
Mr. Mew states the District is considering “Ultra Mega Mapping” which is a video installed system on rooftops of about twenty significant buildings that will show longitude and latitude coordinates of an area and directions explaining how to locate them in an emergency as well as being able to use them in reverse. Mr. Mew states this can be done by providing a marked area and determining its coordinates and that this system would be of little cost to the Municipality and funds for this are currently being offered to the District without solicitation.
ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT- DEPUTY CHIEF ROSS PLUMMER:
DC Plummer states the Department is pushing for Legislative Initiative on the State Level for   an Ankle Monitoring Program to be used for Gang Members that are Convicted and on Probation. DC Plummer states the Initiative should push also for Habitual Traffic Offenders with numerous unpaid fines and also for Capitol Improvement Projects such as a Drunk Training Center.
DC Plummer explains that the Ankle Monitor Systems new structure GPS would be used to track Offenders on the program at all times and not just monitoring every so many hours. DC Plummer was asked by Sam O’Connor as to the Anderson Case and why there was not a Conviction.  DC Plummer responded that was a case with many difficulties and that someone from the District Attorneys Office would be invited to the next meeting to provide information. Furthermore, DC Plummer would like to address Law Makers in the near future to change the “Self Defense Law” to place the burden  of proving Self Defense on the Defendant rather than the State. Sam O’Connor wants the presentation from the District Attorneys Office to include advice on current Laws and outline goals and recommendations from the Mayors Office. Tony Piper states he will Contact Keri Brady at the District Attorneys Office to make these requests. DC Plummer advises that current training for the INTERNATIONAL WHALEING CONFERENCE is taking place among Law Enforcement.  The Anchorage Police Department in the middle of its three parts training to include Defensive Tactics, Firearms and Full Force Training. Three Instructors from the Los Angeles Police Department are on location to teach Riot Control and other aspects of large disturbances. Swat and Sworn personnel are receiving this training.  This IWC Event is a very high profile Event Nationwide as well as World Wide states DC Plummer. The first three weeks of May the Conference includes scientist reports and presentations on the Whales followed by the last week of voting on the issues.  DC Plummer states that Ports all over the World have been targeted to have picketers at them, including Seward Alaska Cruise Ship area at time of the IWC. DC Plummer also states other Law Enforcement Agencies around Alaska such as Alaska State Troopers, UAA, Ted Stevens Airport Personnel, National Guard and the Military Agencies are all preparing for this as well. Plans are also being made for extra Prisoner transport, jail space and holding areas and any other area that may need more attention during this event.
 The Meeting was Adjourned 7:09pm

 The next Meeting will be  March 14, 2007 Wednesday, 6 O’clock, Mayors Conference Room, City Hall

